
EARSWICK ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

Monday 8th May 2017  

7.00pm  

EARSWICK VILLAGE HALL 

Draft Minutes 

Present:- Councillor Jones (Chairman of the Parish Council), P Leveson, B S Wiseman, B 
O’Connor, W Gambold, J Gambold, I Jones, I Yeowart, S Yeowart, F Jones, G Rowe, A Rowe, B 
Driver, P Young, K Clipston, T Cahill, R Cahill, P Clark, I Clark, D Ridley, V Gill, D Yeomans, J 
Yeomans, J Torrington, B Torrington, K Pace, D McKeever, Cllr P Doughty, S Leveson, A 
Wiseman, E Lowery, M Woodward, N Eden, S Royle, A Royle,  

At the commencement of the meeting the Chairman made the following points: 

The purpose of the meeting was to allow parish electors the opportunity to raise any subject that 
they believed affected the parish and which they wished to discuss, debate and potentially 
influence. 

In accordance with the Local Government act 1972 (Schedule 12 Part 111) no vote, question or 
poll could be requested on an issue unless it had been specifically itemised on the Agenda. 

There is NO legislative right to film or record a parish meeting (in a parish where there is a 
separate parish council).  

If anyone did wish to film this particular meeting this would be decided by a majority vote of those 
parish electors present. 

No-one wished to film or record the meeting. 

1. Apologies 

J Fisher, G Offler and A Charlesworth 

2. Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of 23rd May 2016 

RESOLVED that the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 23 May 2016 are approved as 
a true and correct record. 

3.To receive a report on Community Events 

A report was received on community events that had taken place during the past year. (Appendix 
1) 
 
4. To receive a report from the Village Hall Committee 
 
A report was received from a member of the Village Hall Committee. (Appendix 2) 
 
5. To receive a report from the Scented Garden Committee 
 
The Chair of the Scented Garden Committee presented a report outlining events that had taken 
place during the past year. (Appendix 3) 



 
6. To receive a report on the Neighbourhood Watch 
 
The village Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinator gave an update on how the Neighbourhood 
Watch operates and made a plea for someone to cover the last remaining area within the village 
without a co-ordinator – east Strensall Road between the ring road and Willow Grove. (Appendix 
4) 
 
7. Parish Precept: to seek justification of year on year above inflation increases 
 
The resident who requested this agenda item was absent and there was no detail from them as to 
what they wished to raise.   
 
No-one else present wished to discuss this issue. 
 
The Chairman explained that whilst there had been a 10% increase in the parish precept for the 
last two years this was due primarily to the low rate of return received on the S106 bond (reduced 
from around £5,000 pa to £2,500 pa) and an increase in the cost of the maintenance contract. It 
was also pointed out that the 10% increase equated to just 35 pence per month per household 
(£4.50 pa) and that over the past seven years the precept had increased by just 0.64% year on 
year. 
 
8. Earswick Neighbourhood Plan: to determine its cost and question its value for money 

The resident who requested this agenda item was absent and there was no detail from them as to 
what they wished to raise.   
 
No-one else present wished to discuss this issue. 
 
The Chairman pointed out that no money has been spent from the parish precept on the 
Neighbourhood Plan. All costs had been covered by government grants. 
 
At the request of the Chairman the Ward Councillor gave an update of those issues that might 
affect the parish: 
 
The draft City of York Local Plan had been delayed to late summer/early autumn due to 
consideration of the potential housing developments at the city’s two Ministry of Defence sites. 
 
Representations had been made to reduce the speed limit on Strensall Road coming into the 
parish from 60mph to 40mph. The issue has been included in a citywide study on speed limits.  
 
At the request of some Earswick residents and the Ward Councillor, City of York Council officers 
were investigating the possibility of widening the public footpath on Strensall Road, north of 
Towthorpe crossroads. 
 
Meeting closed at 7.38pm 
 
 
Signed……………………. 
 
Date………………………. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 



 


